
Levitt Pavilion Committee  

Final Meeting Minutes 

April 24, 2023 

The Levitt Pavilion Committee held a meeting on Monday, April 24, 2023 @8:06 pm. It was held 

electronically and recorded via Zoom. 

Members present: 

Charles Haberstroh, Chairman; Alec Stevens, Deborah Hammarskjold 

Also present: 

Andy Fleishman, Friends of the Levitt Board Member; Carleigh Welsh, Levitt Pavilion – Director of 

Marketing & Development, along with members of the public. 

1. Approval of minutes 

Upon a motion made by Alec Stevens to approve the November 28, 2022, meeting minutes, 

seconded by Charles Haberstroh. Passed 2-0-1 (Deborah Hammarskjold was not present yet) 

2. Public comments (non-agenda items only) 

Lori Church, RTM District 9, 1 Country Lane: Question on behalf of a constituent, wondering if there 

is a written document regarding the sound protocol. 

Carleigh Welsh described at length the strategies the Levitt use for sound management but 

ultimately explained there is no written policy.  

3. Discussion of outstanding issues from the last meeting of the Levitt Committee Meeting. (No vote 

will be taken).  

Carleigh Welsh addressed the outstanding issues including sound, vandalism, and the lawn 

maintenance project. 

Public Comments: none. 

4. Discussion of 2023 Levitt Program Schedule and Issues (No vote will be taken). 

Carleigh Welsh presented stating the calendar on the Levitt Pavilion website is just the tip of the 

iceberg. More dates will be released in the coming weeks. The Levitt anticipates a minimum of 50 

shows free of charge.   

Public Comments:  

Lori Church, RTM District 9, 1 Country Lane: How many paid ticket events will there be?  

Carleigh Welsh stated this is TBA, but there should be between 12 to 15 paid ticket events, 

compared to 10 paid ticket events last year.  

Upon a motion by Alec Stevens, seconded by Deborah Hammarskjold the meeting adjourned at 

8:56 pm. 


